CHAIRMAN’S ANNUAL REPORT FOR THE 
GARVE & DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

TUESDAY 7 JUNE 2022
This is my fourteenth annual Chairman’s report for the Garve & District Community Council and as ever, there has been plenty going on covering a wide range of issues since my last report twelve months ago.
Infinergy - we have been grateful for their regular attendance at our meetings and their updates.
A joint online meeting of all the Community Council’s in ward five took place on 1 November 2021 to discuss housing needs which was attended by the local MSP.  

Remembrance Sunday – a service took place at the Garve War Memorial on Sunday 14 November 2021.  It was a fresh mild dry day, our Chairman was joined by the Secretary who had travelled especially from Alness to join us, Community Council members Joe Stewart & Bob Moir, co-opted member Hamish Leslie Melville and around thirty-five members of the community.  Tea was served afterward in Garve Public Hall where the tables were well spaced out to allow for social distancing.

We were honoured to meet the Lord-Lieutenant for Ross & Cromarty on Thursday 17 March 2022 who came to meet the Community Council members and see some of our projects for herself.

Our website - www.community-council.org.uk/garveanddistrict continues to be well used since it was first launched in March 2013, receiving around 150-200 “hits” per month.  All minutes from April 1994 are available to view or download from our website along with other Community Council documents.  Our emailing list continues to grow, just email us at garveanddistrictcc@yahoo.com to be added to the list.
We have addressed or looked into a number of issues since our last Annual General Meeting such as proposed Battery Storage Facilities, EVC’s and community energy needs/projects, Seasonal Access Officer’s, recycle bins and fly tipping, various railway related issues, the Achnasheen Post Office Outreach Service, dead Deer beside the roads, food waste, blue bins, mains water issues, flood/fire prevention measures, benches, flower tubs, old Cemetery walls, cold weather payments and the future of the energy grant, future of Achnasheen Hall, community car scheme, Platinum Jubilee trees, bus timetables, UK Government onshore wind guidance update, training funds, Garve Hotel and land purchase, Personal Assistant needs, copper landline future, Defibrillators, Data Protection policy update, newsletter funds and old barbed fences.
Another topic that is a regular one not just over the last twelve months but over many years has been the road network.  The various road issues have included potholes, “The Trench”, grass cutting, white lining, signage, surface dressing works, Stromeferry Bypass and other local road closures, traffic/speed surveys, speed/roadside cameras, crash barriers and fences, overnight parking, overhanging tree branches and fallen trees, winter gritting and grit bins, Level Crossings and SORN vehicles.  With having a trunk road as well as Highland Council roads in our area, we have a lot of liaising to do with different people and organizations.  I’m sure roads will continue to be a regular topic of our discussions.  
The various issues have been discussed at ten ordinary meetings held since the last Annual General Meeting lasting around fourteen hours.  The Community Council has also considered one screening report, eight consultation documents, four building warrants and fifteen planning applications since the last Annual General Meeting.  

Coronavirus restrictions continued to affect our work with the first virtual meeting of the Community Council being held in June 2020 however, virtual meetings do save you having to travel on a cold winter’s night!
I would like to thank all the Community Council members for the continuing support they give me and may I thank them on behalf of the community for all the hard work they do as Community Council members.  It should always be remembered that Community Council members VOLUNTEER their time to represent their community.
We must thank Jennifer Haslam, who oversees the Secretarial duties.  We must also thank Caroline Gamble who, as Madam Treasurer oversees our accounts.  
A thank you must also go to (Cllr) Dr Ian Cockburn who regularly attended our meetings until he retired recently and kept in regular contact via email.  I must also thank the various local groups who keep in touch with their updates, it’s all very much appreciated and helpful.
Finally, but by no means least, a thank you must go to the people of this community for their continued support of their Community Council.
